Question coming from Nunavut
May 13, 2015
Mr. Dennis Bevington MP Northwest Territories:

Mr. Chair, this is another question coming from Nunavut. Six years after they were purchased, the
materials for Gjoa Haven 29 metre bridge to span the Swan River sit gathering rust.

The materials were bought with federal funding in 2009 through the Canadian Northern Economic
Development Agency's community adjustment fund, but no funding was provided to actually construct

the bridge.

How could this project have been approved without including construction costs, and will the minister
ensure that Gjoa Haven has the funds needed to actually build the bridge?

Hon. Bernard Valcourt (Minister of Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development, CPC):
Mr. Chair, with all due respect to the hon. member, this is a CanNor issue.

That is where he should be directing his question.



